
		
	
	
	

	
Curriculum	Department	Report	to	the	Board	of	Education	

February	23,	2018	
	
	
To:		Mr.	Middleton,	Superintendent	
								Ms.	Malone,	Chairperson	of	the	Board 	
								Members	of	the	Board	of	Education	
	
January	22,	2018	–	February	23,	2018	
	
Teaching	and	Learning	Initiatives	&	Highlights	

• The	Curriculum	Department’s	work	focused	on	these	main	areas	this	month:	
• Innovative	Approaches	to	Literacy	Grant	(IAL)	implementation	revisions	
• Preparing	for	KPREP	Spring	Testing	with	Building	Assessment	Coordinators	
• Learning	about	changes	to	the	new	KDE	Accountability	System	for	schools/districts	
• 2019	Federal	Fund	allocations	for	95%	hold	harmless	
• Completing	ACCESS	Testing	&	planning	for	changes	in	our	EL	staff	
• Gaining	knowledge	on	the	new	Title	IV,	Part	A	funding	that	is	now	available,	completing	the	intent	to	participate	process,	&	

learning	about	the	allowable	expenditures	for	these	monies	
	
District/School	Improvement	Highlights	

• The	Curriculum	Department	collaborated	with	NHS	to	submit	the	SIG	Review	documentation	
• The	Curriculum	Department	&	Mr.	Middleton	conducted	Data	Meetings	with	each	school	

	
Assessment	Updates	

• All	schools	completed	ACCESS	testing	with	all	of	our	EL	students	
• Brigance	data	from	Fall	2017	has	been	analyzed	for	program	improvement	
• BACs	are	in	the	process	of	planning	for	Spring	Testing	
• Preparations	are	taking	place	for	the	March	20,	2018	administration	of	the	ACT	to	all	students	in	grade	11	

	
	
Respectfully	Submitted,	
	

Amy Gilkison  Carla Davis  Rachel Ball  
Amy	Gilkison		 	 	 Carla	Davis		 	 	 Rachel	Ball	
Assistant	Superintendent		 	 Director	of	Curriculum	 	 Curriculum	Coordinator	
Chief	Academic	Officer	 	 


